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	Contact
	Queries about the

· distribution of this bulletin, contact 
housing.correspondenceandPQs@dwp.gsi.gov.uk
· content of this bulletin, contact HBandCTB.overpayments@DWP.gsi.gov.uk 


	Who should read
	All Housing Benefit (HB) and Council Tax Benefit (CTB) staff 

	Action
	For information


Debt Relief Orders and Overpayment recovery
1. Urgent Bulletin U1/2011, which followed on from U4/2010, G12/2010 and U5/2010 advised that the Secretary of State for Work and Pensions (SSWP) was planning to appeal the decision of SSWP v Payne & Cooper to the Supreme Court. This case related to the recovery of overpayments by deductions from benefit during the moratorium period of a debt relief order (DRO). Both the Administrative Court and the Court of Appeal had ruled against the SSWP. As a result, Urgent Bulletin U1/2011 advised local authorities (LAs) to cease recoveries with immediate effect where the debt was included in a DRO.
2. On 14 December 2011 the Supreme Court affirmed unanimously the decisions of the lower Courts. This means that the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) cannot recover overpayments of benefit or Social Fund loans by deductions from benefit where that overpayment or loan has been included in the DRO. The same applies in respect of LAs recovering overpayments of housing benefit (HB) and council tax benefit (CTB).
3. The Supreme Court judgment has, however, wider implications. DWP must also cease making deductions from benefit to recover any overpayments and Social Fund loans that are included in a Bankruptcy Order. The same applies in respect of LAs recovering overpayments of HB and CTB.
4. DWP are considering what effect the judgment has on other forms of insolvency, such as Individual Voluntary Arrangements. 

5. The judgment only applies to England and Wales. However, DWP is also considering how types of insolvency which are unique to Scotland, such as Sequestration and Trust Deeds, should be dealt with in light of this judgment. 
6. The DWP is also urgently considering the issue of refunds and what impact the judgment has on deductions that have already been made where the debtor is insolvent.
7. Further guidance will be issued as soon as the judgment has been considered fully.    
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